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Mr. Shawn McCash  OCD-SW-09-0015 
Omni Waste of Osceola County, LLC (Omni) 
1501 Omni Way 
St. Cloud, FL 34773 
 
 Osceola County – SW 
 J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility – Class I 
 Partial Closure of Side Slopes of Phase I – Intermediate Modification  
 Modification of Permit No.SO49-0199726-010 
 Permit Application No.SO49-0199726-011 
 Second Request for Additional Information 
 
 
Dear Mr. McCash: 
 
The additional information dated December 30, 2008 and received on December 31, 2008 was reviewed.  
The items listed on the attached page remain incomplete.  Evaluation of your application will continue to 
be delayed until all the requested information has been received. 
 
Pursuant to Section 120.60(2), Florida Statutes, the Department may deny an application, if the applicant, 
after receiving timely notice, fails to correct errors and omissions, or supply additional information within a 
reasonable period of time.  Accordingly, please provide the additional information within 30 days of the 
date you receive this letter.  Submit three copies of the requested information to the Department and 
reference the above permit application number in your correspondence. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (407) 893-3328 or by e-mail at 
tom.lubozynski@dep.state.fl.us. 
 
    Sincerely, 

     
    ________________________ 
    F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
    Waste Program Administrator 
 
    Date:   January 22, 2009 
FTL/sj 
 
Enclosure 
cc:   
       Craig R. Browne, P.E., Geosyntec Consultants, cbrowne@geosyntec.com 
       Kwasi-Badu Tweneboah, Ph.D., P.E., Geosyntec Consultants, kbadutweneboah@geosyntec.com 
       Mike Kaiser, Waste Services, Inc., mkaiser@wasteservicesinc.com 
       Frank Hornbrook, FDEP, frank.hornbrook@dep.state.fl.us 
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1. The Department is approving the Financial Assurance Cost Estimate provided in Attachment 2 of 
the “Response to Request for Additional Information dated 18 December 2008, Partial Closure of 
Side Slopes of Phase I – Intermediate Modification, J.E.D. Solid Waste Management Facility, 
Class I, Osceola County, Florida (Permit Application No. SO49-0199726-011)”, Prepared by: 
Geosyntec Consultants, 14055 Riveredge Drive, Suite 300, Tampa, FL 33637 dated December 
30, 2008.  The estimate is dated December 2008 and signed and sealed December 30, 2008.  
The estimated total closing costs for partial closure of side slopes of Phase I (24.7 Acres) is 
$2,210,980.06.  The Central District accepts it as adequate for the site at this time.  A financial 
mechanism must be funded in the amount of the total closure costs specified in the approved cost 
estimate and accepted by the Department’s Financial Coordinator before this application can be 
deemed complete.  Financial responsibility arrangements for the facility for the approved amounts 
are to be made with the Financial Coordinator, Solid Waste Section, MS-4565, 2600 Blair Stone 
Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400, and a copy of the approval letter submitted to:  
Department of Environmental Protection, Central District, Solid Waste Section, 3319 Maguire 
Boulevard, Suite 232, Orlando, Florida 32803-3767. 
   
 

 
 

 
 


